
 

 

28th November 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we approach the joyous celebration of Christmas, I wanted to take this opportunity to reflect on 
what has been an incredible year for our school community. 

The festive spirit is truly alive within the school, with every classroom and corridor filled with 
beautiful decorations, nativity scenes, and the excited buzz of children preparing for Christmas. The 
hard work and creativity of our staff and pupils have transformed the school into a place of joy and 
wonder, perfectly capturing the meaning of this special season. 

This year, we are particularly proud of becoming a lead primary school in the field of robotics. 
Collaborating with organisations such as London Grid for Learning and Samsung, we have not only 
enriched our own curriculum but are also supporting other schools to develop this exciting and 
important area of learning. Our children are thriving in this innovative environment, and we are 
excited to see their skills grow further in the coming year. 

I would like to take a moment to thank our exceptional staff for their dedication and hard work. 
Their commitment ensures that our school remains a place of high achievement, where every child 
is afforded the best opportunities to reach their potential. Whether in the classroom, during extra-
curricular activities, or through our Christmas celebrations, their efforts are truly appreciated. 

As a Catholic school, we are blessed to see our faith lived out every day in the actions and attitudes 
of our pupils and staff. This term has been filled with moments of service, prayer, and joy, 
reminding us of the true meaning of Christmas – a time for love, generosity, and hope. 

Finally, I want to thank you, our parents and carers, for your unwavering support. Together, we 
create a strong and nurturing community where children can flourish academically, socially, and 
spiritually. 

Wishing you all a very happy and holy Christmas. May your homes be filled with peace and joy, and 
may the New Year bring many blessings to you and your loved ones. 

With warm regards, 

 

Dr. K. P.E. Lasok 

(Chair of Governors) 


